
CHESS NOTES   26.01.17   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 North were in action when 
Scunthorpe B were the visitors to South Park. Coming into 
the match Lincoln, champions in the last two seasons, were 
top of the table with 5 points from 3 matches with Grimsby 
D and Scunthorpe A both in hot pursuit on 4 points but both 
having played a game more so a win for Lincoln would see 
them 3 points clear at the Christmas break. Scunthorpe B 
with 2 points from 2 matches needed a win themselves to 
climb up the table. 
 
On board 2, Lincoln’s Ian McDonald was paired as black 
against Scunthorpe’s Mike Liddle with the opening following 
the conventional Ruy Lopez 1. e4 e5 2. Nf3 Nc6 3. Bb5 a6 4. 
Ba4 Nf6 5. 0-0 Be7 6. Nc3 b5 7. Bb3 0-0 8. d3 d6. White now 
forces the pace with 9. Nd5 Be6 10. Nxe7+ Qxe7 11. Bxe6 
Qex6 but an exchange of pieces gives neither player any 
advantage. 
 
Play continued 12. Ng5 Qe7 13. f4 d5 14. exd5 Nxe5 15. Qf3 
Nxf4. White could have played 16. Qxc6 Qxg5 but instead 
opted for 16. Bxf4 exf4 17. Qxf4 f6 18. Nf3 Rfe8 19. Rae1 
leading to the position in the diagram with Ian’s queen 
threatened by the rook on e1. 
 
Ian played 19. ...Qc5+ 20. Rf2 (perhaps 20. d4 was a better 
option) as this allowed Ian to play 20. ...Rxe1+ 21. Nxe1 
Re8 bringing all his pieces into play while maintaining the 
pin on white’s remaining rook 22. Kf1 Nb4 threatening the 
pawn on a2 so white played 23. a3 but this was a diversion 
as Ian wanted the knight to play a key role in the closing 
stages 23. ...Nd5 24. Qc1 Ne3+ 25. Kg1 Ng4 and white 
resigned as he must lose the exchange. 
 
Draws for Jules Brown and Dave Bull meant that the match 
was drawn 2-2. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 


